

## INTER-AMERICAN DEVELOPMENT BANK WASHINGTON, D. C. 20577

June 1, 2011

Mr. José Miguel Insulza Secretary General Organization of American States (OAS) Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Insulza:

I refer to your letter dated May 13, 2011, regarding the OAS Cadastre (Foncier) Haiti Initiative.

As you know, the IDB has agreed with the Government's request to launch, this year, a land titling project, concentrated in the rural areas in the north of the country. Given that the OAS Cadastre proposal and the Bank's land titling project are complementary efforts towards the same goals, you can count with IDB's support when solving one of the main issues Haiti still needs to work out.

Therefore, I want to express Bank's wholehearted support for the OAS Cadastre (Foncier) Haiti Initiative project when it comes for consideration and funding at the Interim Haiti Recovery Commission (IHRC).

I look forward to continue our mutual collaboration in Haiti.

Sincerely,

Luis Alberto Moreno